TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S WORKSHOP

February 08, 2022

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Christopher Gronski & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public:

Thomas Seymour brought the meeting to order at 5:59 pm.

Board Business:

Thomas Seymour made a motion to enter into Nonpublic Session at 6:00 pm seconded by Shaun Bresnahan. Motion passed unanimously. (RSA 91-A:3, II (c))

Shaun Bresnahan made a motion to leave nonpublic Session and return to public session at 6:30 pm seconded by Thomas Seymour. Motion passed unanimously. Motion made to seal the minutes passed unanimously.

Shaun Bresnahan read an email from Frank Marsh, Library Trustee Chairman, regarding the library stairs not cleared and blocked by snow pushed from the plow. It was suggested that he come to the next meeting to discuss this matter.

Lisa Seymour asked about Town Elections and Town Meeting in regards to having a police officer on duty. They will discuss this further at the February 15th meeting.

With no further business to conduct, Shaun Bresnahan made the motion to adjourn the meeting Thomas Seymour seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously motion at 6:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chair

Shaun Bresnahan

Christopher Gronski